Fairgrove Township 8/17/15

The August meeting of the Fairgrove Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Keith Aeder on August 17, 2015 at 7:30 p.m.  Board members present were Aeder, Treasurer John McQuillan, Trustees Dennis Hadeway and Mike Day and Clerk Karen Goodchild.

Also present were Zoning Administrator Bruce Turner, Township Assessor Deb Young, Cemetery Sexton Doug Foster and Policeman Finnie.

Also interested citizens Lila Powell, Lovell Coleman and Wendy Kraynak.

The minutes from the July meeting were presented for approval.  Day moved and McQuillan supported to approve as presented.  Approved.

Nextera Wind has taken the Township to the tax tribunal.  They would like a 21% reduction.  A letter was read from Clark Hill, the attorney that is handling our case.  It is on file along with the rest of the paper work.  McQuillan moved and Hadeway supported to sign the attorney retention letter regarding the wind turbine tax appeal.  Approved.

Young presented the 2015 tax milage rates to be spread in 2015.

  Allocated   original 1.65       we will spread 1.4360
  Roads                      1.70                                1.6703

  Fire                           .50                                   .5000

Aeder moved and McQuillan supported these milage rates.  Approved.  Just a note, the special fire will be removed after this year.

Goodchild moved and Hadeway supported to special asses the following:

Garbage       $109.20 per household

Ambulance $ 19.80 per household for 2015.  Approved.

There was one Zoning permits; #971, Jim Prime, Sec. 19, Darbee Rd. a 48x62 pole shed. Aeder moved and Hadeway supported to approve as written.  Approved.

Cemetery report: the new mower is here but the Kubota tractor needs a tune up to pull it.  Doug will contact Jeff Will to see if he will be able to take a look at it.  Doug will fill in a low spot on the West end of the cemetery, near the road, as it fills up with water.  He will put in black dirt and seed it after, Labor Day, weather permitting..  There were no burials last month.

The Police report was presented.  All is very quiet in the villages and Township.  Hadeway moved and Day supported to accept as presented.  Approved.

John McQuillan presented the Audit Report from WeinlanderFitzhugh.  They reported the Township is in good fiscal health.  Hadeway moved and Day supported to accept the report.  Approved.

The Planning Commission has made their decision on the Master Plan and would like to set a Public Hearing for approval. McQuillan moved and Aeder supported to request the Spicer Group to distribute the plans and set the Public Hearing, for the Master Plan, for Nov. 9, 2015.  Approved.

The other issues concerning the actual zoning will be addressed at a later date.  The Planning Commission would like to eliminate the 150 ft. set back in some areas.  This matter will not be able to be addressed at the Public Hearing for the Master Plan. 

There was no new parking lot information.

The tree on the end of Oakley Rd. was addressed.  Aeder has contacted both the road commission and the drain office about the tree, which is in very bad condition. Mr. Coleman addressed the board about the junk around Mr. Smith’s yard.  This property is on the end of Oakley Rd. and Ringle.  Mr. Smith is a farmer and has animals, so we feel we are not able to do anything concerning his yard.

The bills were presented for approval of payment.  Hadeway moved and Day supported to pay the bills as follows:   

AT&T                                             118.37
Keith Aeder                                    616.67

John McQuillan                              607.73

Karen Goodchild                            650.00

Mike Day                                       120.05

Dennis Hadeway                             69.26

Bruce Turner                                 120.05

DebYoung                                  1,257.00

Doug Foster                                1,400.00

Void

Caro Publishing                              55.00

Consumers Energy                         12.50

Fairgrove Oil Co.                          129.48

Tri County Equipment                    16.97

Diva Disposal                             5,933.20

Chemical Bank                         10,022.00

DTE Energy                                    93.53

FarmDepot                                  3,360.00

Spartan Dist.                                    74.53

Karen Goodchild                             53.84

Carl Childs                                      69.26

Doug Shannon                                 50.79

Anne Leen                                       50.79

Brian Pike                                        50.79

Tuscola County Rd. Comm.     67,049.62

AT&T                                              42.00

DTe Energy                                     15.20

Deb Young                                      30.13

JohnMcQuillan                                25.20

Having no other business, Day moved and McQuillan supported to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m. The next meeting will be September 21, 2015 at 7:30 p.m.

Respectfully

Karen R. Goodchild

Fairgrove Township Clerk

